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Birthdays this month! 

 

A big happy birthday to our two April babies… 

 

Liz Colyer - April 15th 

 

Ian Cameron - 24th April 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Subs reminder! 

 

$125 family and $65 individual 

Please pay to treasurer Brian Cameron or into our Admin 

account 03 1355 0761022 00 

 

 

Represent our club! 

 

 

Lions tee-shirts are on offer for $42 with lions logo, order 

yours now from Anne 03 574 2394 



 

 

 

7TH APRIL 2020 

 

The Board held its first meeting since Lock-down via 

Zoom. On the whole, this worked well, and we could see 

and hear each other well, although one member was not 

able to make contact. Other Clubs in our District are 

also conducting their meetings using Zoom and one Club 

held a silly hat and wine meeting in that way. We are 

told it went well! 

 

We have sufficient funds to be able to purchase the two 

defibrillators for our Police, thanks to some amazing 

generosity. We received anonymous donations of $1000 

and $2,500. We are just waiting to come out of Level 

Four to be able to take this further. 

 

The Board spent time on what we could do to assist our 

Community. After consultation with other 

organisations so we were not duplicating things they 

were doing and being conscious to remain in our 

bubbles, we have decided to keep in contact with elderly 

members and those who are alone in their bubbles. Deb 

will work with Dave to update the “Christmas Cake 

Delivery” list which we can build on. Any members who 

wish to help ringing please let Ian know. 

Ianc.cameron@xtra.co.nz 574 2558   

 

The District Governor Elect, Paul O’Connor will make 

his visit to our Club at our Dinner Meeting on 21st July.  

 

We collected $67 from the Holiday Park bookshelves at 

the beginning of March. The next collection will be 

after Lock-down,   

 

Thanks to all who provided feedback on the Mussel 

Festival corporate tent. This has been sent onto Mussel 

Festival Committee. The feedback is included later in 

this Bulletin. 
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Continued… 

 

Siobhan is keeping the interest of the Rai Valley Leos 

alive by emailing them suggesting they continue weaving 

the Kaka toys at home, while in Lock-down  

 

Fixing dates for our Book sale and the showing of 

“Soldiers without Guns” has been deferred to next 

meeting. 

 

To date no applications have been received for 

sponsorship to attend the Classic Outward Bound 

course (for those aged 18 -25). The closing date for 

applications is 10th May, so if you know of any young 

person who could benefit from the course, please 

remind them to send their applications into Debbie. 

 

 

 

 

MUSSEL FESTIVAL FEEDBACK 

Here is the feedback we pulled together at our last Dinner 

Meeting. This has been sent to the Mussel Festival Committee. 

Thanks to all who helped on the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

CONVENTION 2020 

Our Club came back from the District 202E Convention held in 

Rangiora with three awards. 

We were presented with the Halswell Lions "Membership  Trophy” 

This trophy is awarded based on accumulating the most points 

according to criteria for retention and positive growth 

Ian Cameron was awarded the Ian Drewett Memorial Trophy for 

Excellence in Lionism. Siobhan Skinner has also been presented with 

this cup- in 2015.  

Thirdly, our Club was one of eleven Clubs to gain a Club Excellence 

Award under the presidency of Debbie Healy in 2018-2019. The four 

goals that must be met to meet the criteria are Membership growth, 

Service and contribution to LCIF, organisational excellence and 

communication and marketing. 

 President Deb receives the Membership Trophy  

 

 

 

 

 

Havelock Lions are compiling a record 

for future Lions on what we did during 

Lock-down.  

Please send in a photo or two or what 

you are doing. 

Brian will put them on our website 

 https://e-clubhouse.org/sites/havelock_nz 

and we also store them in our records. 

Already we have received photos from 

Ally and Carol. Let’s have lots more! 

 

https://e-clubhouse.org/sites/havelock_nz


 

 CHRISTCHURCH CANCER SHUTTLE 

As Club members know, our Club contributes each year to 

the running of this shuttle which  solely transports 

patients daily from their accommodation in Daffodil House 

and Daffodil Lodge to receive their treatment of radiation 

or chemotherapy at Christchurch Hospital, making in excess 

of 16,000 transfers annually. 35% of the 16,000 patients 

are from the Nelson/Marlborough area.  

An email from one of these patients sent to one of our Club 

members states: 

I noted your remark about the Lions support for the cancer 

shuttle bus that transports patients from Daffodil House 

and Daffodil Lodge to the hospital for treatment. I thought 

the Lions might like a couple of photos. 

 

The driver Raewyn Ann has been operating the bus for 12 

years and is in one of the photos. I asked her how many 

patients she conveys each day and she said it had been sixty 

on the day the photo was taken. 

 

It is a great service and she gets patients to their 

appointments on time Monday to Friday. She shows 

considerable skill in navigating the route to and from the 

hospital and gets to know all the patients and has a cheery 

word for all. 

 

Raewyn Ann and friends outside the Shuttle Bus  

(Lions logo obscured) 

 

 

 

 

 

Upstairs at the captains daughter 6.30pm onwards 

this month’s happenings… 

Dinner meetings will be on hold this month due 

to Covid-19 

Stay safe and Healthy everyone! 

 

See you all there next month (hopefully may is better) for a 

great night out! 

 


